Belmont Heritage Commission — May 19, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Members attending: Vicki Donovan, Priscilla Annis, Jack Donovan, Ben Rolfe, Jillian Rolfe, Claire Bickford, and Victoria Riberio-
BHS Representative . Absent members: Selectman Patten. Approval of April 21, 2022: Motion to accept by Jack and seconded
by Claire and unanimously approved. Meeting: called to order at 6:09P.M.

Old Business:

A. Student Rep- new student representative was discussed for two students. Applications and criteria were made
available to them. Application due June 1st. Will discuss and make a final decision at the June meeting.

B. DVD Phase 2- One more DVD has to be given out from the interviews done last year. Selectmen and the Historical
Society will be given access to video as well. Phase 2 is composing information from the completed questionnaires that
were also sent out last year. We will work on setting up a laptop at Old Home Day for the public to view

C. Trail Sign - Estimate given from Batten Sign for Tioga Trail sign was discussed. It matches the ones in the village.
Would need to confirm the project with Selectmen and the process involved in getting it installed and its placement.
Priscilla made a motion to accept the $5685.00 cost to make and install the sign. Jack seconded motion and it was
unanimously approved by other members

D. Penstock Update — John Wathne from Structures North, Salem, NH e-mailed Jack with a breakdown of costs toward
Penstock issues. Discussion followed and Jack will get back to John asking questions we had after reviewing estimates.
We also discussed finding ways to fund project such as Moose Plate, LCHIP. Also discussed connecting with Conservation
Commission.

E. Questionnaires — Meeting for any interested members to go over the questionnaires rescheduled to June 9th.

F. Old Home Day - List for table .... tent, historical coloring books, suncatchers, DVD, games for kids,

New Business:

A. Vicki received an email from a military band that has performed at the Belmont Bandstand two years ago. They are
booking dates if we are interested. Members thought it was a good idea to pursue. Vicki will contact Jeanne to see if
there’s interest.

B. The United Way Volunteer project that we did last year with Belmont Elementary second graders was discussed. Vicki
will speak to Guidance Counselor, Mrs. Belanger to see if they want to team up again.

Meeting Adjourned @ 7:09

Next Meeting: Thursday, June 16, 2022, @ the Bandstand 6:00 P.M. unless inclement weather, then at the Belmont
Mill.



